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    ST. JULIE CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL - ECCLESTON



   22/09/2023

Dear Parents, 
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Children’s Liturgy at St Julie’s Parish Church
Children’s Liturgy has resumed during the 9:30am Mass at St Julie’s Church on Sunday. The children’s liturgy is open to all Primary School pupils, ranging from Reception to Year 6. We look forward to welcoming all the children back after the summer break.
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PFA 
Thank you to all those who came along to the meeting last Wednesday – it was wonderful to see new faces and many great ideas were shared. 
The new committee of the PFA were duly elected as:

Co-Chairs: Lynsey Hyland and Tara Kelly

                             Treasurer: Rick Fassioms

                             Secretary: Lizzie Helsby
The Chair of the PFA is putting together a letter with future events and resources that we want to fundraise for which will be emailed out shortly.

The first event will be a Book Sale after school on Friday 6th October. The PFA would be very grateful for donations of books in good condition to be sold for a small price at the Book Sale. Books for grown-ups as well as children will be very welcome. Please bring books to the school office when you have had a sort out.
The next meeting of the PFA will be held on Wednesday 11th October at 6.00 pm in the school.
This term’s events also include:

Friday 13th October - Junior Film Afternoon

Friday 20th October – Infant Film afternoon

Wednesday 25th October – Autumn Fair (Parish Hall)

Thursday 30th November – Christmas Bingo (Parish Hall)
Friday 1st  December - Christmas light switch on at school
Friday 8th  December - Christmas Fair (Parish Hall) 

Further details to follow… 
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Raise valuable funds for St Julie’s while you shop with “Easyfundraising”

By downloading this app you can collect FREE funds for St Julie’s every time you shop online!

Just visit easyfundraising.org.uk, search for St Julie Catholic Primary PFA and follow the simple steps to sign up.  Then start shopping using the links to over 2,000 retailers including Amazon, John Lewis, M&S, Argos, Next, ASOS and many more.  Every time you shop, you’ll earn a donation for the school at no additional cost to you!
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TT Rockstars Battles  

The Battle of the Bands has begun again on TT Rockstars! In the latest times tables challenge:

Year 5 v Year 6                         Year 3 v Year 4

Let battle commence…
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This Year's "Cycle to School Week" is from 25th – 29th September. 

Cycle to School Week is a week-long event where families are encouraged to try cycling and scooting to school.

It’s a great way to celebrate the vast benefits an active school run brings, including its positive impact on children’s health and wellbeing, local air quality and carbon emissions.
However, please remind your children that for the safety of others, they must not ride bikes and scooters on the playground or school drive on the way home. Thank you.
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Wow (Walk Once a Week) - the walk to school challenge 2023/24
St Julie's has once again chosen to be part of an exciting behaviour-change initiative to encourage more children and their families to walk to school. WOW - the walk to school challenge is delivered by Living Streets, the UK charity for everyday walking, to help as many children as possible experience the benefits of walking to school.

The pupil led challenge will see children self-report how they get to school and if they travel sustainably at least once a week for a month, they will get rewarded with a badge. If you live too far away or don't have time to walk the whole way to school, you can Park and Stride to help your child earn their WOW badge.
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M&M Productions: “The Hobbit.”

We are excited to welcome back M&M Theatrical Productions to St Julie’s next month. They have presented Classic Literature Adaptations for several years at the school and this year will be performing an adaption of JRR Tolkein’s “The Hobbit,” on Friday 6th October. The children thoroughly enjoy the thrilling adaptions of the classic stories, performed so that they are suitable for all ages. The performances provide a lasting memory as the school hall is transformed into a theatre where all the children can enjoy the production.
The overall cost of the production is expensive but we consider it to be good value in providing the children with a theatrical experience without the additional cost of a coach – unfortunately, coach travel makes all trips more expensive now. 
To cover the cost of the performance we ask for £5 per child which can be paid via School Money. The payment will be made available on Monday.
De La Salle Open Evening
Parents of Year 6 students are warmly invited to the Open Evening event at De La Salle High School on Thursday 5th October, starting at 4.30pm. 
Families are welcome to visit the school from 4.30pm through to 7.30pm to have a tour of the school, speak to staff and students and listen to a talk given by the headteacher.
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Nasal Flu Vaccination

An email has been sent out to parents of children in Reception up to Year 6 on behalf of the NHS Immunisation Team. The children are due to have their flu spray on Wednesday 11th October. All forms need to be completed in advance – no forms will be accepted on the day. If you have not done so, please see the link in the email sent this week.
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 This week’s flyer from National Online Safety is about: “What parents and carers need to know about WhatsApp.”
[image: image10]
Attendance

Excellent attendance at school is important to allow a child to fulfil their potential.  I am confident in your support in ensuring that your child strives for 100% attendance each week. 

Holidays during term time will not be authorised. 
Each week we will report on attendance figures for each year group.
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	Year Group
	% Attendance for w/e 22.09.23

	Year R
	98.48

	Year 1
	98.57

	Year 2
	98.29

	Year 3
	97.14

	Year 4
	99.43

	Year 5
	98.89

	Year 6
	98.82


Well done to the children in Year 4 who have made a fantastic start to the school year!
Our whole school attendance this week is 98.52%
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             St Julie’s Awards of the Week

	
	Star for showing Respect
	Book explorer
	Marvellous mathematician

	Reception
	Isla P
	
	

	Year 1
	Georgie W
	Owa M
	Samantha L

	Year 2
	Zac T
	Amaya K
	Noah C

	Year 3
	Freddie R
	Nuala L
	Nathaniel W

	Year 4
	Imogen K
	Rory B
	Annabelle B

	Year 5
	Josie-Mo F
	Robert E
	Elsie C

	Year 6
	Seb G
	Albie A
	Lucas C


New intake for September 2024

If you have a child due to start school in September 2024 we will be holding a new intake meeting on Monday 16th October 2023 at 2pm.  There will be an opportunity to have a look around our school and speak to the Headteacher, Mrs Hodgson.
Diary w/c 25.9.23
Monday


Y1/Y2/KS2 Multi-sports club  3:20 – 4:15
                                               Y5/6 Young Voices choir  3:20 - 4:15  

Tuesday


KS2 Multi-sports club  3:20 – 4:15
                                               Full Governing Body meeting 5pm
Wednesday


Y1/Y2 Computing club 3:20 - 4:15
                                               Y1/Y2 Lego/Construction club   3:20 - 4:15                                                                                          

                                               KS2 Sewing club 3:20 - 4:15 

Thursday


Year 4 swimming lesson

                                               KS2 Cheerleading   3:20 - 4:15
Friday
                                   Welcome Service in St Julie’s Church 2pm
Further dates for your Diary

Friday 6 October
            
- M&M Productions “The Hobbit” cost £5 (School Money)
Friday 6 October                                - PFA Book Sale after school (cash needed!)

Wednesday 11 October                     - Flu immunisations in school

Wednesday 11 October                     - PFA meeting 6pm in school – all welcome
Friday 13 October                              - PFA Junior Film Afternoon
Monday 16 October                           - Open afternoon for new intake 2024 2pm
Friday 20 October                              – PFA Infant Film afternoon
Tuesday 24 October                          - Parents’ Evening: appointments in school 

Wednesday 25 October                     - Harvest Festival in church 2pm
Wednesday 25 October                     – PFA Autumn Fair (Parish Hall)
Thursday 26 October                         - School closes for half-term

Friday 27 October                              - Staff INSET day

Monday 6 November                         - School re-opens

Thursday 16 November                     - Y6/Y3 Class Mass 9:20am

Thursday 23 November                     - Y5/Y4 Class Mass 9:20am
Thursday 30 November                      – PFA Christmas Bingo (Parish Hall)

Friday 1 December                             - PFA Christmas light switch on at school

Friday 8  December                            - PFA Christmas Fair (Parish Hall) 

Wednesday 20 December                  - Nativity Service in church to be led by Y2 2pm
Thursday 21 December                      - School closes for Christmas break 
Primary School Admissions 

The website is now open for parents who wish to apply online: www.sthelens.gov.uk/admissions 
Children who turn 5 between 1 September 2024 and 31 August 2025 are eligible to apply for a place in primary school. The deadline for submission of primary school applications is 15 January 2024. The Archdiocese have asked us to remind parents seeking a reception class place at our school, even if you have a sibling in the school, of the need for baptism prior to application and to take prompt action if baptism has not already taken place.

Secondary School Admission

Children in Y6 should apply for a secondary school place by 31 October 2023. This year application forms have been given out via school. They should be completed and returned to school: they will then be passed to the School Admissions Section at St Helens Council.
“A caring family school, where we learn, grow and walk in the footsteps of Jesus.” 
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St Julie pray for us, protect us and bless us.
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